
Overbrook 
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202 W. 7th Overbrook, KS 66524 

 
To: Dr. Steve Pegram and Board of Education 
From: David Fernkopf, OAC Principal 
Date: March 5, 2014 
Subject: March Report 
 
Staff Development 
 Staff development went very well on February 17th.  The teachers have been 
making great progress on BYOC.  We are finishing up with math and moving on to the 
reading curriculum. 
 
Family Night 
 OAC has a family night Monday, March 10th at 6:00 with the second grade music 
program to follow.  The family night will be in the hallway by the computer lab and the 
students will have make and take reading and math activities.  The students will also be 
able to play fun games with parents. 
 
Second Grade Music Program 
 Our second grade music program is March 10th at 7:00, immediately following 
our Family Night.  The students and Ms. Jones had been working extra to be ready for 
the program since we missed so many days because of the snow.  The students are very 
excited to share their hard work with all the parents! 
 
Character Awards 
 OAC is working on character traits each month.  Teachers have been nominating 
students showing these great character traits.  The students are recognized each 
morning after they have been nominated.  Also the student gets their picture on the 
character award bulletin boards.  The students love seeing their picture and being 
recognized.   We also had our second reward for filling up the OAC bucket.  We watched 
Monster’s University in the gym and enjoyed popcorn. 
 
Quarterly Discipline Report 
 Below is a summary of disciplinary actions for Overbrook Attendance Center.  
  

 1st 
Quarter 

2nd 
Quarter 

3rd 
Quarter 

4th 
Quarter 

12/13 
Totals 

Total Number of 
Office Referrals for 
Discipline 

 
7 

 
19 

 
5 

 
 

 
 

Total Bus Discipline 
Referrals 

 
12 

 
7 

 
2 
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I am very happy with the numbers, the office referrals were down this quarter. 
 


